
Public Safety Committee end of year report, 2020 
 

1 On July 14 the Maine Forest Service in concert with the Safety Committee 
provided a full day of chipping on Bustins Island 

2 Later in July Forest Ranger Kent Nelson spent 1/2 day doing home 
property fire Inspections 

3 During this upcoming Fall Ranger Nelson will be hosting a safety day on-
line to which all islanders will be invited 

4 Equipment: Superintendent Crawford Taisey has identified that the water 
pump connected to the Lafleur large well has failed and needs to be 
replaced. This is estimated by the Committee to be budgeted at 
$5,000.  A second water pump issue is at the Leland dock.  This pump 
needs have a system designed so that the pump can be located 20' 
from a water source. The committee will be working on this over the 
winter season.  The AED needs new pads and possibly a new battery. 
The committee is looking into options. 

5 COVID 19-In Cooperation and under advisement from Freeport Fire 
Department the committee developed evacuation and/or quarantine 
protocols should an islander(s) develop symptoms. 

6 Medical and Fire emergencies requiring off site assistance. To this date 
there have been none including Covid 19. 

7 Thanks, The Safety Committee  
   


